International Association of Law Libraries

Annual Report of the Secretary

2006-2007
The Secretary continued to reply to enquiries from the membership regarding their membership status, questions about invoices and method of payment, claims for missing issues of the journal and information regarding upcoming conferences.
This year was an election year. In February 2007, the Secretary received notification of the proposed slate of candidates for the officers and members for the new Board of Directors for the term 2007-2010. 

The Secretary mailed the notice to all members, informing them that for a term of sixty days after the notice was mailed, the members had the opportunity to submit names of candidates for any office, providing the petition was signed by ten or more members of the Association. The Secretary did not receive any petitions and as stated by article V11 of the Constitution, the names submitted by the Nominations Committee were acclaimed without ballot. The membership was informed of the results in July 2007.

There are currently 132 individual members, 383 institutional members, and 8 life members.
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Morrison, Secretary
13 November 2007
